
ATTLE TRESPASS

:ntroduction

Cattle grazing In the Rogue River National Forest has been a practice for
many years. During the past two years cattle trespass into the meadow areas
of the park from the west boundary has been recognized as a major problem.
The cattle have been driven from the park on several occasions and the
owners of the cattle have been notified. In 1977, YCC bui lt a fence In con
junction with the Forest Service along pert of the boundary in the vicinty of
Sphagnum Boc to keep the cattle out. The fol lowing report is a summary of
cattle trespass incidents for 1977 and 1978.

Inci dents

On June 25, 1977, two calves and two cows were observed by park rangers one
mi le inside the west bcundary along Bybee Creek. The cows had an indistinct
brand on the right rump of which only an '"E" was visible.

Two cows were observed by visitors hiking on the PCT two mi les south of Red
Cone Spring on the morning of July I, 1977.

Whi le checking access roads near the northwest corner monument on August 19,
1978, park rangers observed eight cattle grazing one quarter of a mi le in
side the park. A "DE" brand was observed on the right rump of the cattle.
Also, cattle bel ls were heard but these cattle were not seen.

Whi le patrol ing the PCT cn August 27, 1978, park rangers observed two cows
and two calves at the junction of the PCT and Lightning Springs Trai l.
Fire road 32 was fol lowed to the park boundary and fresh signs of cattle
trespass were observed. The rangers returned to Bybee Creek and sighted
thirty-four head of cows and calves. The rangers succeeded In driving twenty-
four of the herd out of the park. The stock was marked with a "DE" brand
on the right rump. It was noted that the cattle enter the park from the west
boundary along waterways. The PCT shows heavy cattle use between Bybee
Creek and Cope I and Creek.

Insert A

The fol lowing is a summary of al l reports concerning cattle trespass along
the west boundary as reported by boundary patrols during September 1978.

Park Rangers responded to a report of cows and calves in the Spagnum Bog
area on the 2nd of September. Two cows and a calf were driven out of the
park at this time.

Starting at Highway 62 and proceeding south to post #12 only one old sign
of cattle sign was found. This section of boundary is thick iodgepoie
forest with numerous downed trees. It appears that cattle trespass is min
imal in this area.

Starting at Highway 62 and proceeding noth to post #19 showed no signs
of cattle trespass.










